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CUTLINE: SAFE representative Brittanie Propes (left) and Program Director Julia Mees stopped for a photo outside Congressman Sam Graves Washington DC office following a meeting with his staff.
	

	
	


SAFE Members Attend National Leadership Forum

Focused on New Skills to Address Youth Substance Use 
Representatives from the Excelsior Springs SAFE (Substance Abuse Free Environments) Coalition were among the Northland Coalition members who traveled to the Washington, D.C. area Feb. 5-8 to attend CADCA’s (Community Anti-Drug Coalitions of America) 28th Annual National Leadership Forum. 

SAFE members Brittanie Propes, Program Director Julia Mees, Laura Bruce and Vicky Ward were among the approximately 3,000 substance use prevention specialists and advocates from throughout the country who attended the forum, which provided information on successful strategies to address and diminish youth substance use. Bruce and Ward are part of the Tri-County Mental Health Services prevention staff that offers administrative support to SAFE. 

Topics presented at the forum included how to prevent prescription drug misuse and the use of synthetic drugs and marijuana, as well as strategies to reduce underage drinking and create tobacco-free environments.

During the forum, coalition members also heard from Acting Director of the Office of National Drug Control Policy Richard Baum and Dr. Bertha Madras, Harvard Medical School regarding drug challenges, policies and prevention efforts. 
The Forum’s Capitol Hill Day event held on Feb. 7 provided the coalitions the opportunity to meet with congressional staff members representing area congressmen and senators. 
“It was so valuable to hear about the new scientific data, resources and strategies to reduce youth substance use ,” Callaway said. “We are excited to apply some of the information we learned in the educational programs and campaigns we are planning.”

“It was such a wonderful educational opportunity to hear about the newest scientific information and data,  as well as about all the resources and strategies available to reduce youth substance use,” Mees said. “We look forward to using some of the ideas we learned as we continue to design and implement effective prevention programs for our community.”

CADCA’s National Leadership Forum is the nation’s largest training event for community prevention leaders, treatment professionals and researchers. The forum was held at the Gaylord National Hotel and Convention Center.

For more information about CADCA training sessions, speakers, and special events visit cadca.org/events/forum2018.
Anyone living or working in the Excelsior Springs area is welcome to join SAFE in their dedication to create a safe community environment for youth to thrive. For more information about the coalition visit www.excelsiorspringssafe.com.
About CADCA
The mission of CADCA (Community Anti-Drug Coalitions of America) is to strengthen the capacity of community coalitions to create and maintain safe, healthy and drug-free communities globally.  This is accomplished by providing technical assistance and training, public policy advocacy, media strategies and marketing programs, training and special events.
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